THE SECRETARY 
SENATE EMPLOYMENT, WORKPLACE RELATIONS, SMALL BUSINESS AND EDUCATION REFERENCES COMMITTEE
S1.61 PARLIAMENT HOUSE
CANBERRA ACT 2600
SUBMISSION TO THE SENATE EMPLOYMENT, WORKPLACE RELATIONS, SMALL BUSINESS AND EDUCATION COMMITTEE
TOPIC
AN INQUIRY INTO THE QUALITY OF VOCATIONAL EDUCATION AND TRAINING IN AUSTRALIA
Dear Sir/Madam
The Brisbane Business Links (BBL) Cluster wish to make a formal submission to the Senate inquiry into the quality of vocational education and training in Australia focussing on Item (f) in the terms of reference as outlined by the committee. 
This cluster comprises Government and Non Government Schools and is guided by a Committee which has representatives from Industry, ITABS, Community organisations, R.T.O.'s and education.  The mission of the group is; "To facilitate workplace transition through effective partnerships between business and school communities to achieve quality outcomes for students."
The programme encompasses traditional and vocational education with industry placement, linked to vocational curriculum, one of its major strategies. All the schools involved have a high retention rate of senior students with the majority (90% or more) continuing on to tertiary education.  Vocational Education is seen as an enrichment for all students no matter what their proposed destination after leaving school. 
The major contributor to the effectiveness of the programme has been the ability of the group to employ an Industry Liaison Officer.  This has resulted in the placement of students in Industry which has given students access to learning that compliments and builds on that delivered in the classroom. This position has been funded by the ASTF up to 2001.  
Another factor has been the time and effort put in by the Coordinators in each school.  All work in excess of 50 hours per week and in holiday time to ensure that students have the best opportunities.  There is a high burn out rate in this position.  Most Coordinators can only maintain the position for 2 years. (Refer to reports by the Dusseldorf Skills Foundation and those commissioned by the ASTF).
The cost of delivering Vocational Education within a school, even without a workplace learning element, is high.  Class sizes are lower, often due to Occupational Health and Safety requirements.  Cost of the acquisition of physical resources is much more than traditional subjects.  The requirements of human resources, especially those concerning currency, adds to the cost of delivery.  If students access vocational education through a tafe course whilst at school, the school have to pay full fees or these are charged to the student, in full or part.  These factors combine to make Vocational Education unattractive to many students and schools.
 Up until recently Vocational Education has had a poor profile in schools, attracting only those students who do not achieve in class. The work put in by teachers on the ground, Coordinators and Industry Liaison Officers is starting to see this profile improved.  However, if funding is not increased, many schools will be forced by economics to revise their offerings. Many will not offer vocational education at all or will remove the industry placement element.  This action would have far reaching effects as industry placement is the element which has proved to be so important in determining the quality of the outcomes achieved.
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